Professional Schools' Group Elects L. P. Hill The Chicago Defender (National edition) (1921-1967); Mar 29, 1947; ProQuest Historical Newspapers: Chicago Defender pg. 1 Professional Schools'

## Group Elects L. P. Hill

WESTCHESTER, Pa.—Dr. Leslie Pinckney Hill, president of the Cheyney (Pa.) State Teachers' College, was elected president of the Eastern States Association of Professional Schools for Teachers at the organization's annual meeting Saturday at Hotel Commodore, New York City. Dr. Hill was elevated to this po-

sition from the vice-presidency. Chief aim of this regional association is the improvement and extension of teacher education.

Reproduced with permission of the copyright owner. Further reproduction prohibited without permission.